

## NORTH BONNEVILLE CITY COUNCIL

Mayor Brian Sabo Councilmember Terry Norris Councilmember Margie Lee Councilmember Travis Randall Councilmember Richard Hall Councilmember John Acton

## City Council Meeting Minutes December 28, 2021 7:00 p.m.

\*refer to www.northbonneville.net for full audio\*

Meeting Call to Order: 7pm

Roll Call: Present; Mayor B. Sabo, Councilmembers J. Acton, T. Norris, R. Hall. Absent; Councilmembers

T. Randall, M. Lee.

Pledge of Allegiance

Agenda Changes & Additions: J. Acton adds to excuse M. Lee.

Public Hearings: N/A Consent Agenda:

 Approval of the December 14th Council and Workshop meeting minutes. Approval of the December 2nd half Vouchers for \$24,757.48: Motion by R. Hall, second by T. Norris

Guest Presentations: N/A
Public Comment: N/A

Councilmember Comments: R. Hall thanks all for attending.

Mayor's Comments: Thanks all the citizens who've attended and thanks council for their work, and

looking forward to the new year.

**Chief Administrative Officer Report:** Deanna reports that the new Admin Assistant is doing well. The State Audit is almost over. The Public Records grant received will be starting soon for archival, sorting, and shredding of outdated records. Happy New Year.

City Attorney's Report: N/A – wishing all a happy new year.

## **Unfinished Business:**

• **Skamania County COVID Update, Councilor Acton:** Councilor Acton reports 381 total cases, 26 active, 8 deaths. Also reports that it's been stated that Omnicron is spreading heavily, but is not a killer, and that boosters are available at the health department.

## **New Business:**

- Approval of Personal Services Contract Maria Woodall City Website Maintenance: Motion by J. Acton not to exceed \$5,000, second by R. Hall. Passed 3-0
- Approval of Ordinance # 1144 Amending Ordinance # 1130, 2021 Budget: Motion by R. Hall, second by T. Norris. Passed 3-0
- Excuse Councilor M. Lee and T. Randall: Motion by J. Acton, second by T. Norris. Passed 3-0 Closing Public Comment: Josh Good of NB thanks all the city staff and council for their hard work. He thanks Richard Hall for stepping in to council during hard times. He also thanks public works and expresses the respect he has for the variety of jobs they do. Tom Jermann of NB expresses that it is a pleasure working with the city staff and council. Dana Hall of NB wishes all a happy new year.

**Closing Council Comments:** J. Acton thanks Richard for his service on the council and to all the staff has done the last year. T. Norris is amazed at the great job done by everyone. R. Hall states that it has been a learning experience working on council and seeing what happens behind the scenes that the public

never sees. He is grateful for what the city does to ensure the community is living in a comfortable and beautiful place. Mayor Sabo thanks Deanna for holding the city together.

Adjournment: 7:17pm